
 

 
 

 
Date:  03-09-2015             From:  Lt. Wayne Hanson 

                                                                                                                                 (707) 268-3641 

 

           

Subject: Attempted Homicide                               Case: 2015-0415 

 

 

     UPDATE 

 

 

On 03-07-2015 at 7:00 p.m. Hoopa Valley Tribal Police Department located Frances Billy walking on the 

side of the road in Hoopa. Billy was taken into custody without incident. Billy was transported and 

booked into the Humboldt County Correctional Facility for attempted homicide. Billy’s bail has been set 

at $750,000 dollars. Billy is also being held on a no bail violation of probation warrant out of the County 

of Humboldt. 

 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

On 01-28-2015 at about 5:15 p.m. the Humboldt County Sheriff’s Office along with the Hoopa Tribal 

Police Department, responded to a shooting that had just occurred on Alameda Drive, Hoopa off Highway 

96. 

 

When Officers arrived on scene they learned a male victim age 57 had been shot once with a .22 caliber 

rifle. The male victim was air lifted to a hospital in the Redding area. The victim is currently listed in 

stable condition. 

 

During the investigation officers learned two females had got into a physical fight with each other prior to 

the shooting. Those two females then separated from each other. One of the females, who has been 

identified as Frances Ellen Billy age 40 armed herself with a .22 caliber rifle. 

 

Billy for unknown reasons shot the male victim with the rifle and then fled the scene. Billy is described as 

a Native American female, 5’-3”, 120 pounds, brown hair with brown eyes. The Sheriff Office has issued 

a Be On the Lookout (BOL) to other law enforcement agencies to arrest Billy for attempted homicide. 

 

The Humboldt County Sheriff’s office is considering Billy armed and dangerous. This case is still under 

investigation. 

 

Anyone with information for the Sheriff’s Office regarding this case or related criminal activity is 

encouraged to call the Sheriff’s Office at 707-445-7251 or the Sheriff’s Office Crime Tip line at 707-268-

2539. 

 

 

 

Mike Downey, Sheriff 

Humboldt County Sheriff’s Office 
826 Fourth Street, Eureka, CA  95501 


